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Current Direction Regarding CBRE Involvement, Review, and
Analysis to Support New City Hall Partnership Considerations

As staff continues to work with representatives of commercial real estate
consulting firm CBRE to finalize selection processes associated with current
Delray Beach Municipal Golf Course public-private partnership proposal
considerations, please be advised that applicable time and resource
commitments are now being augmented to ultimately support such for external
collaborative opportunities for a new city hall facility.

As referenced in the attached memorandum from Director of Economic
Development Sara Maxfield, guidance to this effect presently involves
incorporating spatial analysis metrics (as first contemplated in 2019) and
applying anticipated needs into massing concepts to help achieve a vision for a
new facility. With this task taking into consideration several properties currently
owned by both the City of Delray Beach and the Delray Beach Community
Redevelopment Agency (CRA), leadership of the CRA has been asked to work
closely with various members of the Executive Leadership Team to engage
appropriately.

Direction is likewise being offered to present initial study results publicly during
an upcoming City Commission workshop meeting. This session will therefore
enable an opportunity for respective feedback and guidance for next steps
accordingly.

Initiation of Phase | of Disparity Study and Associated Tasks

Given the January 17" City Commission meeting authorization to select firm
Keen Independent Research to help the City of Delray Beach to conduct a
disparity study to determine whether adverse impacts and/or inequities has
existed in awarding municipal contracts for minority and/or women owned
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vendors and businesses, please be advised that initial work progress
engagement was formally initiated earlier week.

As referenced in the attached memorandum from Keen principals Dave Keen
and Joseph Broad, current direction relative to Phase | to this effect involves
significant data collection, to include such involving past vendors, as well as
specific types of service delivery and commodity contracts. Additionally, a
review of the existing marketplace will be offered to help determine the
availability of minority and women owned vendors and companies vis-a-vis
external contracting opportunities; to likewise help the City evaluate the extent
of any disparities that may have existed.

Resulting statistical analysis should likewise reveal any disparities that might
have been experienced as outlined, paving the way for guidance for policy
recommendations accordingly.

Update Concerning Enterprise Resource Planning Software
Application and Administration

Given productive efforts currently underway relative to time and attendance,
updates to the City’s utility billing system, and interdepartmental financial
reporting integration, staff is now working to finalize transaction considerations
necessary to support the acquisition of an enterprise resource planning (ERP)
software package that will enable the City of Delray Beach to efficiently improve
level of service functions accordingly.

As referenced in the attached electronic mail message from Assistant Director
of Information Technology Don Marese, functionality to this effect will likewise
consolidate existing disparate software applications into a single operating
system. Outcomes to this effect will also assist with our organization’s business
continuity plan, by relocating servers to an offsite hosted environment;
contributing to the City’s ability to continue respective operations during
hurricanes and/or other emergency events.

With the Department of Information Technology having determined that the best
option for ERP implementation is a transition to an updated Tyler Munis platform,
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recommendations for City Commission review and consideration will be offered
publicly during the next couple months.

Integration of Active Shooter Training

As both my office and that of Chief of Police Russ Mager recently hosted a
meeting with external security interests to ultimately help our law enforcement
review and evaluate current practices and protocols associated with active
shooter training for our organization, please be advised that annual exercises to
this effect remain a function of municipal operations. Additionally, direction is
now being offered via leadership of both the Delray Beach Police Department
and the Delray Beach Fire Rescue Department to collaborate
interdepartmentally to make active shooter training a more comprehensive
endeavor. This will likewise include such for city employees that work in
municipal facilities, with regards as to how they should respond if faced with an
active shooter event.

With program development being updated by both Police and Fire Rescue

during the next few weeks, guidance for all departments relative to training will
be forthcoming, scheduled, and executed accordingly.

Calendar of Meetings, Activities, and Functions

As city administration continues to cultivate positive and productive working
relationships with our community’s non-profit partners relative to collaborative
project and program implementation, efforts to this effect directed during the
past couple weeks included such involving both the Delray Beach Historical
Society and Sandoway House.

This specifically involves revisions to agreements that each of these
organizations enjoy with the City of Delray Beach to offer a more responsive and
attentive focus, including such for various physical enhancements and
operations for grounds and facilities. Given that contractual provisions are
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being revised accordingly, recommendations for City Commission review and
consideration will soon be offered publicly.

With next business week being abbreviated due to the Presidents Day holiday,
no information letter will be issued Friday, February 24". Weekly reporting as
noted will likewise resume Friday, March 3. Meanwhile, please enjoy the
extended weekend, as well as the continued pageantry of the Delray Beach
Open.

Enclosures:

Memorandum from Sara Maxfield — Municipal Complex Update

Memorandum to Jeff Oris from Keen Independent Research — City of Delray Beach Disparity Study Phase | Summary
Electronic Mail Message from Don Marese — ERP Application Update

Calendar for Business Week of February 13, 2023
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